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Constructor of the Year: 

Steve R. Traxler 
 

      The Construction Industry Advisory Council is honored to 
present its annual Constructor of the Year award to Steve R. Traxler, 
president and general manager of Traxler Construction Company. 

      Traxler, born in Winnsboro and a 1969 graduate of Winnsboro 
High School, earned his bachelor of science in Building Construction 
from NLU in 1973. His honors included being named a member of 
the Sigma Lambda Chi International Construction Honor Society. 

      Southport Construction Company, New Orleans, was the site of 
Traxler’s first professional career positions. As an estimator, project 
manager, and superintendent, over his four-year tenure he oversaw 
a variety of commercial ventures, including a French Quarter 
restoration and oil field crew quarters. 

      In 1978 Traxler launched his namesake Traxler Construction Company, which is licensed in building construction, heavy construction 
and municipal and public works. Traxler Construction routinely handles projects up to $20 million in both Louisiana and Arkansas. 

      Traxler’s entire family, including his wife, sons, and daughters-in-law, are graduates of NLU/ULM. Both his sons, Steve Jr. and Stewart, 
work for the family business. He has been married to his wife Lillie for over 40 years. 

 

Distinguished Alumnus  

of the Year:  Charles Poole 
 

      Receiving his Alumnus of the Year award at the luncheon 
memorializing his mentor, Thurman Potts, was a tremendous 
honor for Charles Poole, who has great memories of the effect 
Potts had on his professional and personal life.  

      Poole is thankful for the education he received at NLU, having 
served on the Industry Advisory Council for 35 years, 10 years as 
chairman. While a student he was active in the student AGC and 
served as the local chair of SLX, the national honorary 
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National Ranking: #6 
      In January 2017 the University of Louisiana at Monroe 

School of Construction Management was ranked #6 in the 

nation as one of the “50 Best Value Schools for Construction 

Management 2016” listed by BestValueSchools.com.   

      ULM’s program ranked higher than institutions such as 

Clemson University (#8), Indiana State University (#13), 

Appalachian State University (#15), and Louisiana State 

University (#19).  

      The methodology used by the polling agency focused on 

factors an average student looks for, such as affordability, 

high-quality curriculum, and opportunities for student 

involvement, as well as the program’s accreditations, degree 

popularity, enrollment, and graduation rate.  

      BestValueSchools.com described ULM as an intimate 

educational environment that provides enormous 

opportunity, focusing on three major areas within the 

program: benefits that come with the small programs, 

scholarship opportunities of more than $10,000, and the 

program’s 100 percent placement rate and top starting 

salaries for recent graduates.  

      Dr. Ed Brayton, director of the School of Construction 

Management, said that ULM’s Construction Management 

graduates continue to be placed in positions around the 

globe. “It is an honor that our program has been ranked #6 in 

the U.S. Most people don’t know that we were the first 

program in the U.S. to be accredited by the American Council 

for Construction Education.” 

      Founded in 1966, the program that celebrated its 50th 

anniversary in April 2016 is committed to being the premier 

institution in construction in the state of Louisiana. It trains its 

students in the fields of commercial, residential, highway/

bridge, heavy industrial, utility and civil works construction. 

     The U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics points to a big upswing 

in the demand for experienced, qualified constructors over 

the next decade. In fact, numbers indicate that there will not 

be enough construction management graduates to meet 

expected growth. Through the year 2024, predictions are that 

1,028 positions will go unfilled each year. 

      “We will strive to be the best construction management 

program for our students, their employers, and the 

construction industry,” says Brayton. 



  

 

 

Greetings, NLU/ULM CM Alumni and Friends: 
 

I was extremely saddened by Thurman Potts’ passing because 
he was an integral part of the reason that I came to ULM in 
the summer of 2014. At the funeral, I was listening to family 
and friends reminiscing about fond memories of Thurman, 
and it reminded me of the first time I met him. It was on July 
3, 2014, in the construction conference room, and he listened 
to my vision to realign the Construction Management 
Program, upgrade the facilities, and increase enrollment.  
 

My first suggestion was to add a construction practices lab 
and locate it on the south end of the construction building. 
The IAC (Industry Advisory Council) executive committee 
agreed, and we proceeded to create a fenced-in construction 
practices laboratory space.  In the following weeks, Thurman 
would stop by and chat. I remember fondly that on one 
occasion he asked where the plan files were. We moseyed 
over to the plan files, and he proceeded to find a drawing 
that he had created showing a practices laboratory he had 
designed for the south end of the construction building.  
 

Furthermore, the Industry Advisory Council has created a 
strategic plan titled the “2020 Vision,” from which I created 
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